
LALOR BURDICK
180 DUDLEY ROAD
NEWTON CENTRE, MASSACHUSETTS 02459




To the Board of Directors of Newton Conservators, Inc.:


The Newton Conservators’ Audit Committee, consisting of Larry Burdick, Pete Gilmore, Dan Green, and Bill Hagar met with Katherine Howard, Treasurer, on May 3, 2023.

Managerial topics discussed included the following:
Frequency of Endowment re-balancing.
Trail infrastructure funds for the Riverside development.
New processor for dues/donations.
Updated Treasurer’s procedures

The Committee verified the Balance Sheet accounts by reconciling beginning and ending balances and by checking transactions during the year.  The Committee paid particular attention to the Cash and Investments accounts and verified that entries were properly supported.  We believe the statements published by the Treasurer present fairly the condition of the organization.  

We also noted the Treasurer’s excellent backup and recovery documentation and wish to thank her for the time and effort she has expended on behalf of the Newton Conservators.

The Committee discussed various filings with the City of Newton, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and the Internal Revenue Service and believes that Newton Conservators is in compliance.

Respectfully submitted,

Lalor Burdick, Chairman
Maurice Gilmore
Daniel Green
William Hagar


